Grant Hollyfield 2001

1)
History/description   max one page
The Gulf Coast Archive and Museum of Gay, Lesbian, Bisexual and Transgender History, Inc. (GCAM) was formed in Houston, Texas, in  October 1999 by a group of concerned activists so that our collective histories could be saved.  By salvaging our history, we will be in a position to bring educational opportunities to the general public.  This process can be brought about through the utilization of a museum or similar venue.

The organization was created to collect, preserve and provide access to historical items from the gay, lesbian, bisexual and transgender community.  It shall also be to encourage education and research for anyone (regardless of race, ethnicity, sexual orientation, age or religion), interested in learning about any aspects of the glbt community and to sponsor meetings for the communication and display of collected materials.  

Having been in existence for just under a year, the task of a grand opening in the month of June 2000 was a major endeavor. It was a tremendous success in that we saw over 100 people come through the doors to view the new museum exhibit.  This exhibit spanned approximately 3 decades of the gulf coast area history for the glbt communities.  The displays followed a timeline and used the Pride Week themes for each year as the base of the structure.  Having very limited, temporary space, the basic art forms for the exhibit were the T-shirts adopted by Pride Week each year.

We participated as an entry in the Pride Parade 2000.  Ours was the last group to march with the theme “This Parade is now History… Come see it at GCAM” on our banner.

On Veteran’ Day, November 11, 2000, we opened our second exhibit.  This was “Scouts, Sports and the Military.”  The exhibit includes many items loaned or donated, including cub and boy scout uniforms, a dress blues military uniform, and a rare framed poster which is one of the few in existence containing the phrase Gay Olympics.

We participated in EMPOWER 2000 by having a 6-walled ‘mini-museum’ exhibit, which had been a request made by the EMPOWER  committee.

We are participating in Pride 2001 by hosting an event on June 14.  We will be taking materials for a Time Capsule which is scheduled to be sealed at EMPOWER 2001.  We are making arrangements for this capsule to be opened in 25 years.

We are also scheduled to participate in Pride Parade 2001 as well as EMPOWER 2001.

Despite the very short time we have been in existence, we have already mounted exhibits and invited the public in to view them.  Additionally, our initial exhibit space required almost twice the space originally planned.  We have had people drive in from as far as Austin, TX, to see the museum because they had heard about us.

2)
 Our Board of Governors and their associations:

Phyllis Frye – Affiliations: Past Director and VP, Current member - Gulf Coast TransGender (TG) Community; Past Director - Harris County Criminal Lawyers Association; Past Director/Charter member - Bar Association for Human Rights of Houston; Past Member - Mexican American Bar Assoc. of Houston; Charter Member - National

Association of Women Business Owners of Houston; Past VP and current member - League of Women Voters of Houston; Past Member – U of H Alumni Association, Women's Interest Network;

Founder and Past Executive Director - International Conference on

TransGender Law and Employment Policy ('91-'98); Director At

Large - National Lesbian and Gay Law  Association; Member - Legal Services to the Poor in Criminal Matters Committee, State Bar of Texas; Charter Member - Sexual Orientation and Gender Identification Issues Section, State Bar of Texas.

Annise Paker – Current:  American Leadership Forum Class XVII - 

Contemporary Arts Museum board member - Holocaust Museum

Houston honorary board member - Montrose Counseling Center

honorary board member - Trees for Houston advisory board member - Past Activities:  "Good Brick Award" presented by the Greater Houston Preservation Alliance for restoration of historic properties in the Old Sixth Ward Houston - Police Department Advisory Committee

chair - HPD Citizen Review Committee (Mayor Lanier appointee) - HPD Academy instructor in human relations - Houston Gay & Lesbian

Political Caucus president - Leadership Houston, Class XII – Names Project Houston treasurer - Neartown Civic Association president -Neartown Community Development Corp. president - United Way of

the Texas Gulf Coast Senior Services Budget Oversight Committee

Rad Yeske – Past volunteer of Houston Area Teen Coalition of Homosexuals, past volunteer Q-Patrol

Tim Brookover -- background in media, past editor of Houston Home & Garden, Ultra, and City Fitness - grants department at the

Museum of Fine Arts since 1995 - currently writes food criticism for My Table, as well as the occasional piece for OutSmart - President Houston Lesbian and Gay Community Center

Clyde – Unknown


Our Archival Board and their associations

Steven Strom -- Assistant Manager of the Houston Public Library Archives

James Sears – archivist and author associated with ONE

Dennis Klappersack --  local librarian

3)


During regular meetings the general membership votes on and decides what monies will be utilized for public relations or other related expenditures (such as EMPOWER, joining the Chamber of Commerce, etc.).  The Executive committee meets and votes on expenditures such as archival supplies.

The treasurer keeps the financial records of the corporation and is responsible for disbursing funds to pay the expenses of the

corporation.
The general checking account is utilized for the funds required to run GCAM on a day-to-day basis, with signatories of the Treasurer, Chair and Vice-chair. Checks require 2(two) signatures for disbursements over $50.

4)

There are no paid full-time or part-time employees. We work strictly on a volunteer basis.

5)

In preparation for our exhibits or events we have had a total of 18 volunteers working on various phases of the projects.  This accounts only for people who were able to volunteer time and labour, it is not inclusive of those who donated or loaned items to the museum/archives.   Additionally, in the first year 9 more people have donated their time and energies to originally create the organization.

Since the needs are so varied where volunteers are concerned, that is the work could be anything from building walls for exhibits to placing paper in plastic sleeves, the training is mostly a few minutes of discussion and possibly demonstration.  The actual open hours for the museum/archives has been covered by one or more members of the executive committee so far but will require some reasonably extensive training of volunteers once we start setting up regularly scheduled hours.

6)


The museum is conveniently located just east of downtown Houston in an ethnically, economically and culturally diverse neighborhood.  There is a bus stop one and one-half blocks from our entrance, and the building is within walking distance (one mile) of the George R. Brown Convention Center.  Our goals are to provide descriptions of our archives and displays in a multi-lingual format, although currently, we do not have the volunteer staff to coordinate this task.

7)

a)

b)

c)

To our understanding and knowledge, there are no extant facilities open to the public in this area that are comparable to GCAM, which collects all significant artifacts and printed materials.

d)

e)

f))  n/a

g) 

8)

a)

We will measure our success based on comparing the size and relevance of the archives and exhibits to the objectives as previously stated.  We will seek to expand times over which our exhibits will be open and available to the public.  We will seek, through publicity, to raise community awareness of GCAM thereby increasing participation in our activities.  This publicity will also serve to increase the awareness and availability of researches to our facilities and collections.

b)

c)

Yes, we would be willing to provide an evaluation of the success of the project by/before any reasonable deadline set by your Foundation.

9)

GCAM would be willing to have made and display within the confines of the museum a __________ denoting the charitable generosity of Jay Hollyfield and the Foundation.  We would also make this known in the form of publicity/PR through the media.

